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Dear Doctor Garcia:

Thanks very much for your fine letter of March 5th,
which reached my desk a few minutes ago, further regarding
your nephew's visa problem.

Although I have not had a definite report from the
State Department people about his case since my letter to you
under date of February 23rd, I am going to get in touch with
them again this afternoon in an effort to expedite action and
obtain definite information as to its present status. Need-
less to say, I will keep in close touch with them in the interest
of this application.

I deeply appreciate your kind remarks. To show that I
nave the good wishes of you and your organization certainly means
a lot to me.

I don't know what the possibilities might be of obtain-
ing former President Harry Truman or Governor Stevenson as your
speaker, but I would suggest that you extend to them an invi-
tation if you have not already done so.

Sincerely,

L , . ohnson

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
American G. I. Forum
3024 Morgan Street
Corpus Christi, Texas


